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Dear Pastor Titus and Friends at Grace Baptist,

Thank you for your support and prayers. 

In the past few months we have been involved in a variety of activities and we were able to accomplish a lot because of prayers, help, and support from you.  We thank the Lord for his grace and for allowing people to serve him around the world.

Here are a few of the things we were able to do with what we call the war relief fund we have.  

1. We were able to purchase and send 38 good tourniquets to Ukraine.  Some soldiers from one troop were very thankful and sent us pictures.  These are made in the USA high quality military grade devices. It is hard to get them in Ukraine.  Shipping box and soldier with them below left.

2. We were also able to help organize and fund an evangelism ministry for wounded soldiers and their caregivers.  A team from one of our churches in Ukraine prepared food, goods, medical items and went for a couple of days to front line hospitals. They were able to share Christ with the soldiers, spend time, and help them however they could.  At least one received Christ and many seeds were planted.  Many were so thankful that someone cares for them See two photos above right).

3. We provided a portable but strong generator that will allow evangelism efforts to continue.  We even got an official gratitude from the hospital for this.  Your support enabled it all.

The Word of God is still able to transform all of us and we were able to spread it.

For 10 weeks God allowed us to help a somewhat remote church in Texas.  We provided two Seminars: In one seminar we used 27 short creation videos with discussions led by Ron & Tanya, our translator, after each video.  These were during nine weeks of Sunday School.  Biblical and scientific creation are seriously needed in churches today.  On each Sunday afternoon Ron taught a two-hour+ seminar following Jesus’ ministry using maps.  Everyone was involved in marking and recording info on the maps.  It was a time of fun and learning more about the amazing life and teaching of our Savior.

We continue to have Bible College classes in several locations and more locations are possible so pray for the classes this fall.  We have been having classes in Armenia for several years and we recently had our first ever Associates degree (two-year) graduation there.  Pray for the Bible college.  During (2023/2024) we will have more than 500 people take their first class.  Also, Ron sent another recommendation for another Ukrainian (one of our students) to attend seminary here.  He is married with children and a fine guy.  It is exciting to see some who are now in the States wanting a seminary education and to serve the Lord.

Our Van.  I left the keys to our van with one of our students/church members to use for ministry.  Since the war started in February, 2022, they have put close to 40,000 miles on the van for humanitarian & and evangelism efforts.  It has been quite fruitful.

In May, we got a video of our student using the van to evacuate some people from very dangerous areas of the war near Vovchans'k.  While transporting people the van was hit by a Russian drone - in the front at the lower part of the engine.  Fluids ran out so the engine and area parts were severely damaged.  The van immediately lost brakes, the steering got stuck, and an airbag blew open.

The van was not usable and they left it with the keys and all the documents in it.  No one in the van was killed or seriously wounded in this case.  A policeman helped evacuate them.

An official (and a believer) who does a lot of helping people to escape to safer parts of Ukraine saw our van and took a photo.  I am glad the van was used to save people.  They have done this many times, but this is the first time the van was completely disabled.  It had been shot by military rifles a few times while on active ministry over the last two years.  We had it for 17 or 18 years and it was a Volkswagen workhorse.  If we decide to replace the van, we might be contacting you.  Pray for the Kharkiv area and for believers still there.  Big bombs still hit there regularly.

Pray for:

1. The Bible college to keep growing stronger

2. for supplies we shipped to Ukraine and other places

3. for peace and spread of the gospel in Ukraine

4. for our seminars, preaching, teaching, and traveling schedule

5. for several Bible college classes that are going on now of very soon. 

Praise:

1. For several great opportunities to teach and preach recently

2. for safety in a lot of travels we recently made

3. that no one was seriously hurt when a drone destroyed our van

4. for many we have given tracts to and many we have taught.

Thanks for your prayers, support.  We count GBC as dear friends and partners in this ministry.

Ron & Nancy Minton & Tanya 

ronminton@gmail.com  

240.432.8925

